Regular Board Meeting 
November 14, 2022
President Joe Kniseley called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
Present:  Steve Roseth, Joe Kniseley, Bob Hulett, Cathy Rose, Sheryl Narva, Adam Bush, Sgt. Evan Mazur & Wendy Bue.
Absent:  Julie White

Visitors:  Barbara Brueggen (Library Director)
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd B. Hulett, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Officers Report:  Sgt. Mazur was present; reports were emailed to the clerk & will be filed with the minutes. Discussed the parking downtown when an individual would like to leave vehicle to take a safe ride home. Tickets have still been issued even when the information has been shared with Jackson County Sheriff’s Department. Our Deputy does not have a regular cell phone or email to update him about safe ride vehicles.  Mazur suggested writing the parking citation from the county as an alternative or enforcing our own parking violations.  Mazur stated Eversum is working on ordinance related matters. No other questions for the officer.  If any questions, comments, or concerns to please email him.  The officer then left the meeting.
Maintenance Report (Adam Bush)
· Hydrants flushed.

· Second clean-up week took place from October 31st through November 5th; not much collected from village.
· Sewer pond discharge is finished; sample taken today.

· Some valves need to be cleared of water; borrowing Black River Portables truck later this week to finish this project.

· Made a list of surplus items unused by the village (ex: snowblower, heater, toolbox for truck, old Christmas decorations, etc.) to list with Blair on-line auction to sell. Would like to use proceeds towards a new auger & pole saw.

· Plow equipment is ready to go.

· Adam asked about purchasing the whiskey barrels; the village can issue a check or re-imburse him if he purchases.
· Culvert on Pearl Street is done.

· County cleaned out the ditch on Bridge Street.

· Next spring, he would like to do some ditch work over by the motel for water drainage.

· J. Beaman asked if TCC finished work for the electronic sign & shop. Adam stated the work has been completed.

Library: (Barb Brueggen)
· Four weeks left of first class, starting next one in the new year.
· Hosted a Halloween party with the History Museum; hot chocolate and juice were provided; the kids received some treats as well as pictures taken by Nancy at her photo booth.  60 children and 40 adults attended the event.

· Planning a Christmas event for December 11th at 11 a.m.  A magician and Santa will be here with hot chocolate, snacks and gift bags will be distributed to the children.

· Barb stated she would be available to help with answering phones, checking drop box, picking up the mail, etc. due to vacancy with the clerk leaving at the end of this month.
· Stop in the library and check out the new books, movies, etc. that have been purchased.

Park & Rec:  Need to remove Lauren Kidd from park & rec checking account and add Jeremy Tranberg as the new director.  C. Rose made a motion to remove Lauren Kidd and add Jeremy Tranberg to Park & Rec account XXX981, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Discussion of deposit for FOBs for park & rec and the fact that they never get returned to the village. C. Rose made a motion to approve $20.00 deposit for each of the eight (8) FOBs given to Park & Rec basketball coaches, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Personnel:  Compensation for current Clerk Wendy Bue was already discussed at special board meeting November 9th.  Discussion of vacant deputy clerk position and advertising until the position is filled. The clerk will submit notice for advertising.
Capital Improvement Plan:  J. Kniseley discussed with the trustees for the January board meeting about updating the village’s capital improvement plan and then for February board inviting an engineer to the meeting to discuss the plan and any grant/funding options that might be available for those improvements.
Budget:  A public hearing will be scheduled at 4:45 p.m. before next board meeting on December 12th to approve the 2023 Budget.  
Public Services:  J. Kniseley was present at the annual Taylor Fire & EMS budget meeting and discussed with trustees the $600.00 increase to the budget for 2023 and the grants that the fire department and emergency services have/will be receiving for equipment updates.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· Permission to close office November 24th & 25th.  S. Narva made the motion to close office, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
· If the three trustees & president up for re-election next year (Bob, Justin, Julie & Joe) are planning to not run or retire from the board a Declaration of Non-Candidacy needs to be filed with the clerk by December. 
· Need to approve 2022 Election Inspectors (listed provided to trustees & on file with clerk).  S. Narva made a motion to approve the Election Inspectors for 2023, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
· Roger Stevens Celebration of Life will be here at the community center on November 27th and the family has asked permission to allow alcohol for of age attendees.  The board of trustees granted permission to allow.
· Discussed a memorial for Roger Stevens as he was a previous village president (12 years); his obituary stated he would like memorials to one of three places. Board discussed and made the following motion:  B. Hulett made a motion to approve $500.00 memorial to the Taylor-Hixton Legion to be used at the Legion Park in Taylor, 2nd C. Rose, 4 yes votes, motion carried.  J. Beaman abstained from voting.
· The village has been picked by Wisconsin Election Commission to complete an audit of the village’s voting machine. The board discussed and made the following motion:  S. Narva made the motion to have two or three election inspectors do the audit, 2nd J. Beaman, 5 yes votes, motion carried.  The clerk will contact county for specific instructions and election inspectors to do the audit here at the village office.

Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.   S. Roseth made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 21,188.65; Water $ 6,969.36 & Sewer $ 7,329.42.  B. Hulett made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:

1. ARPA Funds-

New Business:
Building Permit(s):  Received two building permit applications: 1-Nathan Kling 641 4th Street for home renovation; 2-Keith Hodgson 741 4th Street for garage entry door replacement.
Picnic License: Received a picnic license application for Taylor Fire & Rescue Chili Feed Fundraiser on November 26th.  S. Narva made a motion to approve the picnic license, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Noted the three (3) approved temporary dumpster permits for James Schleh 320 3rd Street-yard debris: Cheryl Tenneson 410 Pine Avenue-clean-up & Gary Boe 140 Bridge Street-building materials.
S. Roseth made a motion to adjourn, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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